
May 01, 2003

MEMORANDUM TO: Michael E. Mayfield, Standards Executive
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

FROM: E. William Brach, Director /RA/
Spent Fuel Project Office, NMSS

SUBJECT: SUPPORT FOR INTERNATIONAL CONSENSUS STANDARDS
ACTIVITY

This is in response to your April 18, 2003, memorandum soliciting support for activities under
the International Organization for Standards, Technical Committee 85 (TC85) which focuses on
Nuclear Energy.  The Spent Fuel Project Office (SFPO) is very much interested in providing
technical expertise to support international standards development in the areas of spent fuel
storage cask designs and transportation of radioactive material.  Wayne Hodges will be the
SFPO point of contact for the cask design area.  I am the Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s
representative to the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) Transportation Safety
Standards Committee and will be the SFPO point of contact for the transportation area.  I would
note that the IAEA has the international lead for the development of international regulations,
standards, and guidance for transportation.  We suggest that TC85 needs to coordinate its
efforts on transportation standards and guides with the IAEA to avoid any duplication or
contradiction with IAEA and the international modal transportation organizations.

cc: M. Virgilio
M. Federline
W. Hodges
L. Camper
T. Sherr
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